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Background  
 

Council approval is required before entering into an agreement. Pursuing 
interlocal agreements between government entities is an efficient means of 
collaborating efforts to better our community.   
 

Discussion 
 

This agreement is for improving Schimmer Drive commencing at U.S. Highway 281 and 
continuing westward to the intersection with North Road.  
 
The City of Grand Island will pay Hall County for the cost of asphalt paving, labor, and 
materials for sub-grade preparation, shouldering, testing, seeding and other expenses 
incurred with respect to the portion of Schimmer Drive located within the City’s 
municipal responsibilities. The municipal responsibility is from U.S. Highway 281 west 
for approximately one-half mile to the west city limits.  
 

Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may:   
 

1. Approve the agreement allowing the Mayor to enter into an agreement with 
Hall County for improvements to Schimmer Drive. 

2. Disapprove or/Deny the agreement.  
3. Modify the agreement to meet the wishes of the Council. 



4. Table the issue.   
 

Recommendation 
 

City Administration recommends that the Council approve the agreement and pass a 
Resolution authorizing the Mayor to sign the agreement. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Move to approve the agreement with Hall County for Improvements to Schimmer Drive. 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
June 3, 2004 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2004-141 
 
 
 WHEREAS, residents in the Ponderosa Lake Estates Subdivision in the City of Grand 
Island have requested that Schimmer Drive, adjacent to the subdivision be paved; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island is responsible for the costs of paving Schimmer Drive 
from U.S. Highway 281 westerly for one-half mile to the west city limits; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the County of Hall is responsible for the costs of paving Schimmer Drive from 
the west city limits to the intersection with North Road; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island has anticipated budgeting the costs for paving such 
street from U.S. Highway 281 westerly for one-half mile to the west city limits for the 2004-2005 budget 
year; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Hall County has offered to pave such street, including the City's portion of the 
street within the City's 2003-2004 budget year with the understanding that the City will reimburse the 
County for costs associated with paving Schimmer Drive from U.S. Highway 281 westerly for one-half mile 
to the west city limits; and 
 
 WHEREAS, an Interlocal Agreement setting out the terms and conditions of such paving 
project and the reimbursement of costs associated therein has been reviewed and approved by the City 
Attorney's office. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the Interlocal Agreement with the County of Hall 
for the street improvements to Schimmer Drive, west of U.S. Highway 281 is hereby approved; and the 
Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute such agreement on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 

 
 - - - 
 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, June 8, 2004. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


